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November is Rotary Foundation Month
President George’s Chit Chat

********************************
Mr. Rotary indeed. DG N Harley Tarrant was able to fill in as guest speaker last week due to the last minute inability of our scheduled speaker to attend. Harley, of course, held everyone’s attention while passing on much Rotary information in a slightly different vein. Many thanks Harley.

I am told that the Centenary project in Edwards Park is nearing completion and we can expect a further announcement soon.

We were reminded last week, by Grahame True, of the importance of attendance on November 23rd for the Pride of Workmanship Awards. A great deal of work goes into this night and it will be a great night if we make it one. It is of course a Partners night, so I hope that we rally round with a really big attendance.

DG Bill Little would like a good roll up on the 25th November for the District Rotary Information Night being held at the Holiday Inn Conference Centre adjacent to Rooty Hill RSL.

I believe we thrashed out the issue of RDU delivery at a previous meeting however DG Bill would like to hear of any future problems.

Tonight being the third Wednesday we will have a Board meeting immediately following our regular meeting, suggestions, and ideas always welcome.

Again thanks to Rod McDougall for presiding over the meeting in my absence and Chit Chatting too!!

Till next week, 
Enjoy Rotary,

President George.


To-Night’s Guest Speaker 

*****************************
Brett Moore

Sydney Waterways.

Congratulations
*****************************
Birthdays

18/11/2005
Janet Johnson


Devi Bala


Umesh Kamkolkar 

20/11/2005
George Hallworth


David Giri

Anniversaries
22/11/2005
Joe & Katherine Campisi

Last Week’s Visitors

*****************************
Jan Van Der Sleesen

Last Week’s Guest Speaker
*****************************
Our scheduled speaker, Glen Anthony, who was to talk to us about Motor Cycle Culture, was unable to attend the Club on the night. Ray McCluskie introduced Harley Tarrant, the incoming District Governor, who spoke to the Club about Rotary Elections. Harley joined Strathfield Rotary in 1979 and eventually became Manager of the South Pacific Regional Office of Rotary International until his retirement in 2004.
Generally in Rotary, nominating committees are formed to select candidates for the position of President. Our Club is an exception to this rule as we elect the Board and then call for nominations for the position of President from the elected Board members. 
The position of President of Rotary International is considered by a nominating committee of 17 members (the members must be past directors of RI). The person nominated must be a Past District Governor and a Past Director of RI. No advertising or canvassing is allowed in any Rotary election. Harley cited the election of the RI President for 2007/08 where the election was cancelled due to the perceived canvassing by a nominee using emails. 

A District Governor must be a Past President of a Club and have been in Rotary for 7 years.
The President of RI is provided with accommodation in Evanston whereas the Directors must attend 5 board meetings a year.
Harley was thanked by Peter Douglas on behalf of the Club.
Announcements

******************************
From President George:-

· Reminder of the Family of Rotary at the Marconi Club

· Commitment Sheets for the Pride of Workmanship Night and the Carols (donations and roster).
From Secretary Roger Vince:-

· Strathfield Rotary Book Prize of $50 sent to 15 schools

· Seeking nominations for the Strathfield Rotary Board. Elections to be held on 7th Dec. 

From Director Bradley Ayres:-

· The Rotary Shelter Box Program is seeking assistance to provide boxes to Pakistan.
· Harley Tarrant outlined the program as a Disaster Package that contains a tent, cooking utensils/foods and water purification tablets. The Boxes are $1200 each and can be delivered in 3 days
From Director Paul Giammarco:-

ROTARY NATIONAL YOUTH SCIENCE FORUM
Our sponsored student, Nicholas Smith, lives in Bates Street Strathfield and attends Year 11 at St. Patrick’s College Strathfield. He excels in the Sciences, Biology being his best subject and is performing very well in Physics and Chemistry. On Wednesday 9th  at the general school assembly, Nicholas was awarded a certificate for being chosen as an attendee to the Rotary sponsored National Youth Science Forum, taking place in Canberra’s, National University, in January 2006. As we were sponsoring Nicholas, the school invited a member of Rotary to issue the award. President George and I attended. We were treated as special and official guests.
The assembly was of approximately 1500 pupils. All congregated in the Sports Hall of the school. After a short liturgy, I was invited to make a small speech. I did so, mainly thanking the school, in particular the Head Master, Mr. Smollet and the deputy, Mr. Robson for having Rotary present and that we were very proud to be there. I spoke further in saying that Rotary was committed to sponsoring similar programs as this Forum. All pupils should be proud of Nicholas and should use the opportunity as an acknowledgement of seeking and learning outside the school curriculum, that it will form a basis of there individual knowledge and building of inner logic. I then requested Nicolas to come forward and George handed the certificate to him. At the end of the assembly Mr. Smollet, spoke and though not clear at start turned out to be a thank you speech. He highlighted to the assembly the goings on in society during the week, in particular referred to the terror bombings and arrests of suspected terrorists here in Sydney. Advising the assembly what makes terrorists different to other criminals is that they band together and plan, are indiscriminant, they strike by destruction and unfortunately affect all within range, either by destroying life or impairing people for the rest of their lives where as you may be able to understand a criminals streak against some individual, for example he may have raped your sister, or robbed a bank; You certainly cannot condone a terrorist, at the most extreme end of evil perception in humanity.

At the other end of the perception, we have two special guests from a community volunteer group, who give there time freely to their organisation , and plan and carry out projects for the good of the community. George Hallworth, who has been a local shop owner for some 20 years and Paul Giammarco who addressed you, also a local businessman, you must understand that these people are normally very busy in their own lives and commitment and yet have found the time to be with us here in this assembly here today really supporting you all. They are from an elite organisation in our community for the good of people. These types of people, volunteers in this case Rotary, are at the other extreme end of good in the human spirit. We should all give them our warmest of welcome in their attendance here with us this morning. Three thousand hands clapping for us made me feel very proud; we both appreciated it very much. Nicholas Smith will be attending the club on the 30/11/05, and I will invite the headmaster and science teacher

From Ted Ingall:-

· District Conference registration forms, maps and brochures are now available for the District Conference on April 7th, 8th & 9th 2006.
· The early bird discount ends on 30th Nov.

Connie Galletta:-

· Eleven Nominations for Pride of Workmanship Awards on Weds. 9th Nov.
From Umesh Kamkolkar:-

· Attended the Wombat Hollow Show at Blackheath last weekend. Impressed with the function and passed on an invitation for next year.
From Steve Taylor:-

· The Bike the Park Committee has met with Bicycle NSW. Suggested to make the event an all day event combined with the Market Day in the Park.
From Keith Byrn:-

· The BBQ trailer is in the shop for repairs. Volunteers needed next Sat. to assist with refurbishment.

From Grahame True:-

· The Pride of Workmanship Dinner will have John Leftwich as MC.

· Need a very good attendance to support this event.

From Shirley del Prado:-

· Special thanks to Keith Byrn for refurbishing the trailer and replacing/fixing all the mod-cons. Thanks also to Niall King and Kevin Freund for cleaning the trailer and making it look great ready to go out in public again. Thanks guys.
From Sergeant Allan Petersen:-

· Used the theme of “Fun in Work” during the sergeant’s session.

Raffle

The raffle raised $213.
1st George Hallworth
Golf Hat donated by Ray Wilson
2nd prize Roger Vince
Dinner next week 
3rd Joe Saad
Bottle of Wine
Statistics 
· $104.95 raised by the Sergeant.

· Present:- 40 Members 

· Apologies:- 9
· Non-Apologies:- 6
· LOA:- 3


Coming Events

*****************************
Special Rotary Zone Institute Meeting
Hosted by Penrith Valley Rotary. Penrith Panthers Thurs. 17th November 2005. RI President-Elect Bill Boyd will be a guest speaker. Contact Secretary Roger if you wish to attend.
Zonta 25th Year Celebration Dinner 
Tuesday 22nd November 2005 at The Greyhound Social Club, Yagoona. 7 for 7:30pm. $30pp, Contact Sandra Gilbert 9709 5490

Pride of Workmanship Awards

23rd Nov 2005. Partners’ Night. 6:30 for 7:00pm. 

District BBQ Day
Opening of the M7 Motorway. 27th November 2005. ‘Spaghetti Junction’ (Intersection with M4).
Family of Rotary Afternoon 
Children’s function on Saturday 3rd December 2005 at the Marconi Club.
World Swim for Malaria
3rd Dec, donations to Rotarians Against Malaria (RAM). www.worldswimformalaria.com/RotaryAustralia 
Strathfield Festival of Cultures
4th Dec, Henly Road Homebush West (Opposite Flemington Station). BBQ roster with Shirley.
Carols by Candlelight 2005

Strathfield Park Saturday 10th December 2005.  

The committee chairman is Bert Houston.

Children’s Christmas Party 

14th December 2005 at the Golf Club. 

Club Christmas Party 2005

21st Dec. 2005 at the Golf Club. Partners Night.
GSE Team Farewell
Monday 13th February 2006 at the Springwood Bowling Club. 6:30 for 7:00pm. $25pp. 

Charity Golf Day
16th February 2006 at Strathfield Golf Club. Organised by Niall King
District 9690 Conference
April 7th, 8th & 9th 2006. Panthers Convention Centre, Port Macquarie. Ted Ingall Conf Coord

Rotary Awareness Race Day

Saturday 6th May, 2006. Rosehill Gardens. $25 dep.  $120, $100, $70 & $25 pp packages.         Ray Reed/ Joy Gillett Phn: 9633 4888
2006 Rotary International Convention.
11th -14th June 2006. 97th Rotary International Annual Convention. MalmC6, Sweden and Copenhagen, Denmark. http://www.rotary.org/newsroom/downloadcenter/events/index.html
Next Rotary Meeting

*************************
23rd November 
Pride of Workmanship Awards
Partner’s Night 6:30 for 7:00pm. 

Lieutenant Colonel Georgeina Whelan, CSC.Commanding Officer, The Aust. Army Tsunami Relief Command

Future Club Meetings
*************************
30th November
Neryla Jolly

School of Applied Vision Services

Vision and Driving Project

Transferred To South Strathfield Bowling Club  *

7th December
Club Elections Transferred To Ozzie’s Rest @ the Spanish Inn, cnr Homebush Rd & Hume Hwy *

14th December
Children’s Xmas Party
21st December
Club Xmas Party (Partners Night)
28th December

NO MEETING
 4th January 2006
NO MEETING
11h January 2006
TBA

18th January 2006
TBA
25h January 2006
TBA
* NOTE!! Strathfield Golf Club unavailable


Humour from Our Members

**********************************
Hot Property?

From Grahame True [image: image1.jpg]“Affordable Living... On the Edge!”

Recently renovated

Large windows

3600 views... down

Good airflow - cool all summer!
Open-plan living

Split Level

%2 a bathroom

Large basement

Easy access to Lane Cove tunnel
Owners anxious to sell




Property Values?

From Steve Taylor

An unemployed man wins Lotto and wanting to spend his money wisely, he decides to buy the house next door to Kerry Packer's. He knocks it down and builds an exact copy of the Packer residence.
Annoyed, Kerry Packer sarcastically says to the man, "Nice house you got there".
The man replies, "It's just like yours but worth a lot more."

Puzzled, Kerry Packer asks, "How do you work that one out?" 

The man replies "when we go to sell, I can tell the prospective buyers that they will be living next door to the Packer's, whereas you gotta tell them they'll be living next to a dole bludger!!"

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------(
THE ROTARY CLUB OF STRATHFIELD INC
NOMINATION FORM FOR THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS FOR 2006-2007

Elections to be held at the Annual General Meeting on the 7th December 2005 at the Spanish Inn, cnr Homebush & Liverpool (Hume Hwy) Roads, South Strathfield.

I would like to nominate …………………………………………………for the Board of Directors of the
Rotary Club of Strathfield for the Rotary Year 2006- 2007. .   Signed………………………………………
Signed by Nominee: ……………………………………………………….[image: image2.jpg]
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